
CMO35 Meeting Minutes – Fall 2014 
 
August 17, 2014 
Holland Town Hall Holland, Ma. 
 
Meeting opened 3:15pm 
 

1. Roll call – All teams represented. 
2. Old Business 

Three man referee system: Voted to continue for the Fall season. Referee assignor will 
try to fill all games with 3 referees however as of this meeting not enough AR’s are 
available. The games will be filled A Division first then as many B Division games as 
possible. It was suggested that the refereeing be either 3 or 1-man systems. 1 center 
and 1 AR are not acceptable. However, if an assigned AR does not show it will be up to 
the home team to accept or deny using 1 AR. In either case the AR who showed is to be 
paid. 
 

3. New Business: 
Arnold Lundwall has served as President for 4 years. He announced today that due to 
personal reasons he felt that he could no longer give the time needed to perform the 
duties of President and felt it best to step down and let someone else take over. After 
long discussion Craig Hibbert offered to complete Arnold’s term of office which runs 
until the end of the year. The voting body agreed to appoint Craig as President until the 
next election and Arnold agreed to mentor Craig as needed. The finances will be turned 
over in the next couple of weeks.  
 
Two other officers have also announced their desire to step down - the Treasurer Jim 
Gerrish and the Competition Committee chairman Jay Cohen.  These positions are now 
available and need to be filled. Anyone interested in either position please contact 
President Craig Hibbert. 
 
The Spring schedule was approved and will be posted onto the web-site next week. 
There have been a couple of changed home fields and it was suggested that all teams 
check the schedule and web-site for the correct field locations. 
 

4. League fees: League fees remain the same. $150.00 per team per season. 
 

Next Meeting: The Annual Meeting - to be held prior to the end of the year. 
Date, Time and Place to be determined. 

 
Meeting Closed 4:30pm 


